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	LOWTON WEST PRIMARY SCHOOL

NEWSLETTER

18th January 2019



Congratulations to this week’s Merit Award winners, Maths Masters, Star Writers and Reading Champions of the week. This week’s theme was ‘Children who stay motivated when doing something challenging’.

	Class
	Gold
	Silver
	Bronze 
	Maths Masters of the week
	Star Writer of the week
	Reading Champion of the week

	REC
	Starlett F-R.
Nancy P.
	Harley J.
Oscar S.
	Emilie R.
Poppy P.
	Poppy R.
Rory C.
	Mia E.
Alfie H.
	Ted D.
Isla S.

	Year 1
	Rory McK.
Heidi H.
	Layla L.
Maverick T.
	Taylor J.
Jake W.
	Emily E.
Alina S.
	Charlie C.
Thomas M.
	Jack S.
Megan R.

	Year 2
	Joey T.
Imogen A.
	Lily M.
William B.
	Sophia B.
Jake C.
	Olivia W.
Saskia J-W.
	Charlotte D.
Joshua W.
	Caiden R.
Megan K.

	Year 3
	Lucas J.
Ethan R.
	Maisie T.
Rosie D.
	Reece F.
Rhys C.
	Amelia L.
Maison M.
	Evie M.
Taine M.
	Alyssa C.
Ella P.

	Year 4
	Lola G-J.
Billy P.
	Mason S.
Ruby D.
	Lilly S.
Dexter S.
	Persia D.
Tom E.
	Oscar D.
Macey C.
	Aiden L.
Tarl H.

	Year 5
	Molly B.
Amy L.
	Faith N.
Sebastian T.
	Taylor J.
Elle T.
	Daniel H.
Holly D.
	Olivia M.
Thomas N.
	Louis C.
Henry R.

	Year 6
	Charlie A.
Lauren S.
	Freya B.
Cole B.
	Rye H.
Georgina H.
	Alfie R.
Cai W.
	Oliver D.
Jessica B.
	Phoebe O.
Harvey B.


	Ladybirds
	480
	Dragonflies
	470

	Bees
	346
	Grasshoppers
	430


Overall winners are Ladybirds with 779 points.

Year 5 Trip to Jodrell Bank

Year 5 went to Jodrell Bank on Tuesday as part of their Earth and Space Science topic. It was a fascinating day where the children took part in a variety of activities including: a Mars Rover challenge where they had to design a device in order to land precious cargo (an egg) and a journey through the solar system in an inflatable planetarium. The children behaved superbly and it was a thoroughly enjoyable day! Thank you to the Year 5 staff for organising this trip.
Year 6 SATs Evening

The Year 6 SATs evening will be held in the school hall on Tuesday 22nd January at 5.30pm.
Year 2 SATs Evening
The year 2 SATs evening will be held in the school hall on Tuesday 12th February at 5.30pm.

The Graham Jackett Cross Country
Cross country running is a sport in which teams and individuals run a race on open-air courses over natural terrain such as dirt or grass. The course may include surfaces of grass, and earth, and pass through woodlands and open country and include hills, flat ground and sometimes gravel road. It is both an individual and a team sport, runners are judged on individual times and teams by a points scoring method. Cross country usually takes place during autumn and winter, and can include weather conditions of rain, sleet or hail, and a wide range of temperatures.

On Saturday we were blessed with a dry but very cold day which made it ideal for cross country running.

All the children representing Lowton West gave their best and they must All be congratulated for representing the school.

A big thank you to Mrs. Gould, Mr. Rigby and Mrs. Higgins for organising and looking after the children at the event.  

To you the parents and carers, a huge thank you for getting your children to the sports village to compete in this annual event.
Results.

Year 3 & 4 girls, second place overall;

Year 3 & 4 boys, third overall;

Year 5 & 6 boys, first overall

Which meant that the boys came second overall and the girls also came second overall.

Well Done Years 3, 4, 5, and 6

Brian Cunliffe 

Chair of Governors

Year 5 & 6 Cross Country
On Wednesday we took a team of 14 Runners from Years 5 and 6 to the cross country event at Leigh Sports Village. The weather was wet, cold and the mud was plentiful! Regardless of the conditions, all of our children did us proud. Each individual put 100% effort into their long run and the boys’ team came in first place against the other competing schools from the Wigan East area. Three of our children (2 boys and 1 girl) gained themselves entry to the Greater Manchester Games in March. Well done to all of our runners many thanks to Mrs Gould for organising this event and to Mr Rigby and Mrs Higgens for supporting last Saturday.
Pantomime 

The children were treated to a hilarious pantomime on Thursday. ‘Old King Cole’ was performed with gusto and the children loved it. Many of them were chosen to contribute, showing that our school has children with lots of confidence and acting talent! Many thanks to Mrs Cooke for organising this event.
Reception Assembly

Please be reminded that the Reception assembly will be on Thursday 7th February at 2.30pm.
Basketball

Last week, the school basketball team took part in a play-off final against St Peters. The game was very close; it eventually progressed to extra time and then a shoot out (which we thankfully won). This meant that we progressed to the Wigan finals which took place last night. The prize was a chance to represent Wigan again at the Manchester Schools Games. 
We played against 4 other regional finalists and the standard was very high. We won our first 3 games and drew our last. This was enough to be crowned winners overall. It means that we have the best primary school basketball team in Wigan (out of the 80+ teams that entered). It's a fantastic achievement and were very proud of the team. Well done! Thank you to Mr Copley for organising and preparing the team.
Friends Diary Dates 
Thursday 31st January – Rec, Y1 & Y2 (3.15pm – 4.30pm).
Tuesday 29th January - Years 3 and 4 (6.30pm – 8.00pm).
Tuesday 5th February - Years 5 and 6 (6.30pm – 8.00pm).
Letters have gone home this week.
Spring Term Dinner Menus

Please be reminded that it is week 3 on the dinner menu.
After School Clubs
Tuesday 15th January – Year 6 Homework Club (3.15pm - 4.30pm).

Wednesday 16th January – Year 6 Multisports (3.15pm – 4.15pm).
Best wishes,
Mrs Jeanette Westhead

Headteacher                         
